DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 10th January 2012 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT Cllr. Coates-Smith (Chairman) & Cllrs. Alexander, Hare, Leggate, Loveridge, Reeve, Smith, In attendance was 1 members of the public.

PUBLIC QUESTION TIME. No issues were raised by members of the public.
01.01
APOLOGIES.  Apologies from Cllr Reeves, Butler, District Cllr. Slater & County Cllr Leighton.
01.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllr Coates-Smith declared and interest in the claim for Chairman’s expenses.
01.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting, with one small change, the minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. The chairman produced a newsletter for distribution to the village re the village review conducted by Suffolk Acre. 
Freddy Fleggs seat will be moved later this month. 
Cllr Leggate reported that he had reviewed the accounts and found them to be in order.
01.04
PLANNING

1. Mill Hill Farm Caravan Site – Granted by SCDC.

2. Bumblebee Cottage, The Street. Tank, driveway & newt survey – Withdrawn. New application awaited by SCDC.

3. Church Cottage, The Street. Tree work to two oaks in rear garden in conservation area. No Objection.

4. Darsham House – Alterations to windows, doors & terrace east elevation. No objection.

5. Darsham Nurseries – Conversion of first floor to office & demolish shed. No objection.
01.05
FINANCE 

1. BDO auditor report accepted & accounts to be made available to public.

2. Cllrs agreed that the BDO fee of £210 should be paid.

3. It was agreed that Cllr Reeves expenses of £65 for First aid bag be paid. The remainder of money raised to be spent on other equipment for emergencies. The bag was shown to Cllrs and will be kept in a labelled draw in the VH.

4. Cllr Coates-Smith handed the chair to Cllr Alexander for this item and left the room. It was agreed that his expenses of £49.60 should be paid. 

5. A final review of the draft budget was conducted. Adjustments were made for an increase in income from the allotments and subsequent decrease in costs. It was felt by councillors that as there is a likelihood that council precepts would be capped in the near future we should balance our budget as any shortfall to use up reserves could cost the council dearly. It was agreed by a majority to set the precept at £4250. Cllr Smith proposed a raise to £4500 but no seconder came forward. Cllrs gave their thanks to the Clerk / RFO for her hard work in producing the budget.

Cllr Leggate proposed that the following bills which were agreed in the budget each year should be paid without need to be separately approved at a meeting. War Memorial Cleaning, Poppy Wreath donation,  Churchyard maintenance grant, Allotment field, & Coronation Sq maintenance , Internal &External audit fees, SALC fees, Insurance, & Village Hall rent. All Cllrs approved. 


6. Clerk to submit application for precept of £4250.
01.06
 Cllr Smith reported that the unused 15 plots have been rented to a farmer until September 2012.
01.07
Dead elms have been cleared from the stand of trees next to the entrance to the allotment field. Cllr Coates – Smith suggested new trees be purchased to replace them. It was felt this was not needed and the plot could be available for allotment use. There was no shortage of woodland in the area.
01.08
The Chairman reported on the meeting with EDF re Sizewell, giving planning timetables and possible advantages & projects for the area. 
01.09
Notices re assistance on Council Tax have been placed on the notice boards.
01.10
The chairman attended the Local Strategic Partnership Forum & conducted a workshop. It was here that councils were advised on budget capping.
01.11
The chairman attended the Local SALC AGM, nothing new was forthcoming.
01.12
PROGRESS REPORTS

Cllr Alexander reported that the village hall were arranging a questionnaire for the village re its future, had tidied up the 100 club draw and planned to install an external electric point for next years christmas tree.
Cllr Loveridge reported that the bridge on footpath 2 was unsafe and the brambles were again badly hanging over the path A12 north of The Street. Cllr Coates – Smith to contact Richard Collen Highways re this and also in connection with a complaint re The Wash.
01.13
PARISH CLERKS REPORTS. 

1. Clerk to write a letter of thanks to Paul Holland re path cleaning.


2. A thank you letter has been received from All Saints Church for the donation to their new toilet & kitchen unit.


01.14
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Cllr Alexander felt that a repeater 30mph sign may be missing making our speed limit illegal. The Clerk to write to Highways to check this and also request occasional speed checks in The Street.
01.15
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 14th February 2012 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at 8.45pm.
Mr Flude asked that the lack of response to our repeated request to the Dept of Communities & Local Government regarding the possible use of allotment land for a future village hall be reported to our MP in a form of a complaint.
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